
  KFAC has kicked off an 

agriculture advocate chal-

lenge designed to raise 

funds for agriculture literacy 

programs targeted for Kan-

sas students, their teachers, 

and their families. 

  Mid Kansas Cooperative 

Association (MKC) of 

Moundridge and ICM, Inc., 

of Colwich joined KFAC in 

their mission of 

ñConnecting Classrooms to 

Kansas Agricultureò by 

providing $5,000 each of 

seed money towards a 

$60,000 fundraising cam-

paign. Together they have 

challenged Kansas busi-

nesses with agriculture con-

nections to contribute to the 

challenge by providing dol-

lars that will maintain edu-

cational resources and cre-

ate new delivery methods 

provided by KFAC.  

  ñMid Kansas Cooperative 

Association (MKC) is dedi-

cated to communicating the 

óag storyô to consumers 

throughout the state. We 

also believe that it is impor-

tant for the agriculture story 

to be introduced at an early 

age when students begin 

forming their own views   

to integrate agriculture into 

all classroom subjects and 

incorporated workshop ac-

tivities, demonstrations and 

tours into the class activi-

ties.  
  The Manhattan course was 

attended by 16 teachers,  
                      continued on page 4 

  KFAC recently hosted two 

summer graduate courses for 

Kansas teachers. The week-

long course, entitled Con-

necting Your Classroom to 

Kansas Agriculture, was 

held June 7-11 in Manhattan 

at Kansas State University. 

The two-day Plants Have a 

Place in the Classroom 

course was held June 14 

and 15 in Howard at the 

Rolling Prairie District Ex-

tension Office in Elk 

County.  
  The courses provided 

hands-on learning opportu-

nities for teachers desiring 
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Teachers Experience Agriculture  

KFAC hosts successful summer graduate courses 

Mission & Vision 

Our Mission  

Connecting classrooms to Kansas 

agriculture 

 

Our Vision  

Agriculture in every classroom 

every day! 

 

Our Foundation strives to: 

Provide educational opportunities 

and tools for teachers and     

students 

 

Grow the financial resources to 

fulfill our mission 

 

Increase the visibility of KFAC 

 

Cultivate advocates for KFAC 

of the role of agriculture and 

that is why we have chosen 

to provide financial support 

to Kansas Foundation for 

Agriculture in the Class-

room,ò said Dave 

Christiansen, MKC presi-

dent and CEO.   

ñSustaining agriculture  

           continued on page 3 
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KFAC Recognizes Ag Advocate  

Challenge Partners  

Dave Christiansen , MKC president and CEO, left, presents a donation to 

Cathy Musick , KFAC executive director, and Cindy Baldwin , KFAC 
board of directors chair-elect. Courtesy photo. 



Cathyõs Comments 

I think I know what I thought he said 

But itôs all confused in my head 

Perception seems to get in between 

What I saw and what I heard  

Donôt come out to be the same word 

So just between me and you  

How do I decide what is actually true? 

 

  As I wrote these words, Iôm reminded of the fact we all see 

the world through the lenses of our experience. We abso-

lutely have to keep that in mind as we walk the walk and talk 

the talk of agriculture literacy and education.   

   When we work with young people there is a fine line be-

tween telling them what to think versus providing informa-

tion so they can make an educated decision on their own. Itôs 

our responsibility to create a learning environment that in-

spires curiosity and a sense of discovery, promotes gathering 

facts from several reliable sources, and encourages compari-

son and honest debate.  
   Itôs our job to connect youth to reality. Itôs much more real 

to partner up with a farm family or grow corn in the class-     
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òItõs up to each of us 

to use our creativity 

and resources to 

connect with youth in 

Kansas about the 

importance of 

agriculture.ó 

KFAC 2010  

Board of Directors  

Trent Winter, Chair 

Cindy Baldwin, Chair-Elect 

Roberta Spencer, Secretary 

Mary Anne Stoskopf, Past Chair 

Jim Weaver, Treasurer & Finance 

Amy Langvardt, Education 

Bill Spiegel, Internal Affairs 

Holly Martin, Marketing 

Bill Wood, Membership 

 

Representatives  

Kathy Martin 

Kansas Board of Education 

Don Boggs  

KSU College of Agriculture 

Barbara Havlicek 

KSU College of Education 

 

Members At Large  

Jim Adams 

Jessica Baetz Caylor 

Dr. Hallie Hasel, DVM 

Joanne Pridey 

 

Staff 

Cathy Musick, Executive Director 

Ashley Mueller, Program Assistant 

Tiffany Poet, Student Assistant  

Alissa Krafft, Summer Assistant 

Andrea Louthan, Summer Assistant 

Donorõs Corner 
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PRIVACY POLICY  

When you make a donation to the 

Foundation, we request personal 

information, such as your name, 

address, phone number and email 

address.  This information is used 

to maintain accurate records and 

to provide your tax deductible 

receipt.  We are committed to 

protecting your privacy.    

KFAC does not share or sell your 

information to any outside or-

ganization.  We have electronic, 

physical, and managerial proce-

dures in place to safeguard your 

privacy.   

ENDOWMENT &    

PLANNED GIVING  

You can help Kansas school 

children explore the various fac-

ets of agriculture and its involve-

ment in the whole life cycle by 

contributing to the long-term 

success of KFAC.  Your gift or 

estate commitment to the KFAC 

Endowment Fund will provide a  

source of earning assets to fund 

our Foundationôs operation and 

program needs for the future.   

   Thank you for sharing our com-

mitment to support agriculture in 

every classroom every day.  

 

For more information, contact: 
Barb Meyer 

Endowment Committee Chair 

785-494-2418 

KFAC Executive Director 

Cathy Musick  

Executive Director 

room versus growing and harvesting wheat in two days on the Farmville game.   

Connected students will understand: 

¶ plants and animals provide many of our basic needs on a daily basis. 

¶ how food is produced, transported, and processed. 

¶ jobs in agriculture are important. 

¶ the importance of environmental stewardship.  

   Itôs up to each of us to use our creativity and resources to connect with youth in Kansas 

about the importance of agriculture. Creating learning experiences that promote an under-

standing of agriculture are key to the very survival of our business not only in our state but 

globally.  

 

What will you do?  



2010 KFAC Annual Meeting  

 

KFAC Recognizes Ag Advocate Challenge Partners  

continues here 

  The 2010 KFAC Annual 

Meeting will be held on 

Thursday, November 18 in 

Wichita. At this time, the 

location has not been deter-

mined.    

  This year, the meeting will 

begin at 10:00 a.m. Events 

slated for the meeting in-

clude presentations by 

KFAC executive director 

Cathy Musick and 2010 

Janet Sims Memorial 

Teacher of the Year Carol 

Budde. The 2010 Agricul-

tural Advocate Challenge 

will also be highlighted.  

The meeting will be fol-

lowed by lunch.  

  All KFAC members and 

friends are invited to attend 

the Annual Meeting.  If you 

would like to join us at the 

meeting, call the office at 

785-532-7946 to register 

today.  Registration fees for 

the meeting include lunch. 

Information regarding meet-

ing location will be posted 

on the KFAC website as 

soon as it is determined. Â     

through innovation has been 

our passion at ICM, and 

weôre very excited to support 

what the Kansas Foundation 

for Agriculture in the Class-

room (KFAC) has been put-

ting into action for more than 

28 years ï innovatively con-

necting classrooms to Kansas 

agriculture. ICM believes in 

the promise of agriculture 

through its ability to nourish 

us in the food and fiber we 

eat, supply our vehicles with 

homegrown and renewable 

transportation fuels, and 

show the huge role agricul-

ture plays in maintaining a 

strong economy.  

  ICM is very supportive of 

KFAC discovering new ways 

over the years to integrate 

agricultural awareness into 

classrooms on a daily basis 

for Kansas students. Itôs ex-

tremely important for our 

youth to benefit from these 

critical learning opportunities 

to understand how agriculture 
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Upcoming Events 

SEPTEMBER 

6 - KFAC office closed 

18 - Education Committee meeting 

18-19 - KFAC/Agriland at State    

             Fair 

JANUARY  

15 - ñBe Ag-Wiseò in Manhattan 

17 - KFAC office closed 

22 - ñBe Ag-Wiseò in Emporia 

31 - Post Card Art entries due 

FEBRUARY  

19 - ñBe Ag-Wiseò in Colby 

 

2010 KFAC  

Annual Meeting  

November 18  

Wichita 

10:00 a.m. Annual Meeting 

Lunch will follow 

 

NOVEMBER  

18 - Annual Meeting in Wichita 

25-26 - KFAC office closed 

DECEMBER  

3 - 2011 Teacher of the Year            

     applications due 

24 - KFAC office closed 

31 - KFAC office closed 

MARCH  

5 - ñBe Ag-Wiseò in Garden City 

TBD - Teacher of the Year and         

            Post Card Art Awards  

            Ceremony in Topeka 

adds value, both domestically 

and globally, as well as en-

suring sustainability for fu-

ture generations.ò said Dave 

Vander Griend, president and 

CEO, ICM, Inc.  

KFAC over the last several 

years including Cargill Cares 

of Kansas City, Kansas 

Bankers Association, Kansas 

Corn Commission, Kansas 

Farm Bureau, Kansas Soy-

bean Commission, Kansas 

Wheat, State of Kansas/State 

Board of Education, many 

county conservation districts 

boards, and many county 

Farm Bureau associations. 

KFAC is pleased to add 

MKC and ICM, Inc., among 

the ranks of their supporters, 

and they look forward to 

other agribusinesses commit-

ting to this effort. Â 

Dave Vander Griend , president 

and CEO, ICM, Inc. Courtesy photo. 

ñWe are excited about in-

creasing our funding partner-

ships in order to maintain and 

expand our reach to Kansas 

students,ò added Cathy Mu-

sick, KFAC executive direc-

tor.  ñIt is our pleasure to 

work with businesses that 

have a vested interest in pro-

viding education about agri-

culture to Kansans.ò  

  Several organizations have 

provided base funding for  

Best Wishes,  

Alissa and Andrea!  

  Two KSU agricultural educa-

tion seniors joined the KFAC 

team for the summer: Alissa 

Krafft, an Oakley native, and 

Andrea Louthan of Idalia, 

Colo. A few of Alissaôs re-

sponsibilities focused on data-

base management, writing 

lesson plans and revising 

Teacher of the Year docu-

ments. Andrea revised and 

formatted lesson plans gener-

ated by teachers during the 

summer course. Both women 

will student teach in the spring 

and will graduate in May. We 

wish them the best in all they 

do! Â 
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Teachers Experience Agriculture  

continues here 

who were introduced to sev-

eral areas of agriculture in-

cluding agronomy, biotech-

nology, entomology, horti-

culture, and animal, food and 

milling sciences. They also 

learned about drip-irrigation 

practices and no-till conser-

vation methods at the Don 

Martin family farm and the 

Richard Cott family farm, 

respectively, both of Clay 

Center. Tours of the Willow 

Creek Dairy LLC in Linn 

and the Moser Cattle Ranch 

in Wheaton were also in-

cluded on the weekôs list of 

events.  
  Fifteen teachers attended 

the Howard course. They 

were introduced to many 

areas of plant science includ-

ing what plants need to 

grow, soils, plant propaga-

tion, horticulture therapy, 

composting, vermiculture 

(worm farming), and ento-

mology. The group also took 

a field trip to the Sedgwick 

County Extension Office in 

Wichita for more plant sci-

ence activities.  

  It is anticipated the experi-

ences gained by the teachers 

during the course will en-

able them to integrate agri-

culture into all subjects dur-

ing the upcoming school 

year and beyond. ñI enjoy 

seeing the teachersô faces 

light up as they discover 

ways to teach their students 

about agriculture. They are 

so creative in how they in-

corporate agriculture into 

math, science, reading, so-

cial studies, music and art 

curriculum,ò said Cathy 

Musick, KFAC executive 

director.  
  Scholarships provided by 

agriculture donors were 

available, which made the 

course an affordable option 

for all Kansas teachers. The 

2010 scholarship donors 

include ICM, Inc., Kansas 

Farm Bureau, Kansas Dairy 

Commission, Midwest 

Dairy Association and sev-

eral county conservation 

districts and county Farm 

Bureaus. Â 

The Manhattan course was attended by 16 teachers,  

and 15 teachers attended the Howard/Wichita course. 

   KFAC will once again be 

sponsoring the Agriland 

display at the Kansas State 

Fair, which will be held in 

Hutchinson Sept. 11-19. 

KFAC will be at Agriland 

on Sept. 18 and 19 to guide 

fair-goers through the dis-

play. An education commit-

tee meeting will be held in 

the morning of Sept. 18 at 

the fairgrounds.      
   New to Agriland this year 

is Miami County Conserva-

tion Boardôs full-size, inter-

active soil trailer. Youth will 

experience the underground 

soil profile, and the display 

will provide teachers and 

students with a sneak peek 

of the resources available to 

schools across the state.  
Also new this year is the  

ñKnow Your Farmerò ex- 

hibit, which will allow at-

tendees to view a series of 

video clips featuring Kan-

sas farmers. Kansas Farm 

Bureau is providing the 

video collage.  
   This yearôs Agriland 

sponsors also include Kan-

sas Agri-Women, Kansas 

Beef Council, Kansas Corn 

Commission, Kansas Corn 

Growers Association, Kan-

sas Cotton Association, 

Kansas Dairy Association, 

Kansas Department of Ag-

riculture, Kansas Grain Sor-

ghum Commission, Kansas 

Grain Sorghum Producers, 

Kansas Soybean Commis-

sion, Kansas Sunflower 

Commission, Kansas Wheat 

and Midwest Dairy Asso-

ciation. Â  

KFAC at the State Fair  

Connecting Your Classroom  

to Kansas Agriculture  
Manhattan - June 7-11 

Plants Have a Place  

in the Classroom  
Howard - June 14 and 15 

Above left: Robin , left, and Lisa show off their grassy heads project. 

Above right: Lee Holtmeier , right, of Willow Creek Dairy LLC gives teach-
ers a tour of the dairy. 

Above left: Molly , left, listens to Valerie Wright of Konza Prairie Environ-

mental Education Program as she shares information about prairie grasses. 
Above right: Kim , left, and Jeanette identify parts of a flower. 

Above left: Stacie identifies and labels flower parts. 

Above right: Teachers experience plant propagation first-hand. 

Want to see more pictures? Visit us on Facebook! 
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KFAC Opportunities for Teachers and Students  

For Teachers 

For Students 

   Once again, KFAC will 

award the Janet Sims Me-

morial Teacher of the 

Year (TOY) , which recog-

nizes a Kansas teacher for 

his or her efforts incorporat-

ing agriculture into the 

classroom.   

   Any district certified Kan-

sas teacher currently en-

gaged in integrating agricul-

tural concepts into a non-

vocational classroom setting 

at the K-12 level is encour-

aged to apply.  

   The 2011 Janet Sims Me-

morial TOY recipient will  

be recognized in March  

during the Ag Day festivi- 

ties at the State Capitol 

Building in Topeka.   

  The TOY recipient will 

have the opportunity to 

choose an all-expense paid 

voucher to attend the Na-

tional Agriculture in the 

Classroom Conference in 

Fort Lauderdale, Florida., 

June 22-25, 2011; or a $250 

gift certificate to purchase 

agricultural education sup-

plies for their classroom. 

   The TOY recipient will 

also have the opportunity to  

apply for national recogni- 

tion, which awards $1500 

towards attending the na- 

tional conference.   

  Carol Budde, 2010 

Teacher of the Year, has 

advice for teachers consid-

ering applying for this acco-

lade in the future. ñGo for 

it! If you have a passion for 

agriculture and you are 

sharing that passion with 

your students, you are defi-

nitely the person for this 

award.ò   

  If you are interested in 

applying for this award or 

you know a qualified  

teacher, additional informa-

tion and applications are 

available on our website 

www.ksagclassroom.org.    

Applications must be post-

marked by December 3, 

2010. Â   

Carol Budde , 2010 TOY with her 

students. Courtesy photo.  

   Students, grab your cray-

ons or colored pencils and 

show us your creativity!  

The 2011 Post Card Art 

Contest, sponsored by 

KFAC and the Kansas De-

partment of Agriculture is 

underway.   

  One winner from each 

grade level and one grand 

prize winner will be se-

lected, and the winners will 

receive a U.S. Savings 

Bond.  Each winner, teacher 

and parent/guardian will be 

invited to the Awards Pro-

gram during State Ag Day 

in March, which will be 

held in Topeka.   

   Official entry forms and 

additional information are 

available on our website: 

www.ksagclassroom.org.  

Entries must be postmarked 

by January 31, 2011. Â  

2011 Post Card Art Contest Theme 

òCelebrate Kansas:  

150 Years of Agricultureó 
 

RULES 
1. Open to all Kansas K-6 grade students. 

2. Only one entry per student and each entry must be the sole work 

of the student. 

3. Artwork must be submitted on the official entry form and fit the 

page.   Official entry forms are available at www.ksagclassroom.org. 

4. Copies of the entry form may be made for each studentõs entry. 

5. Entries will not be returned and will become property of KFAC. 

6. Winning entries will be reproduced for distribution. 

 

JUDGING 
Graphic designers will judge each entry on relevance to theme,  

creativity, originality, use of space, use of color, and clarity of idea and 

image. 

 

AWARDS  
   Winner for each grade level: $50 U.S. Savings Bond 

   Grand prize winner: $100 U.S. Savings Bond 

   Each winner will receive printed copies of all winning post cards 

 
A Partner Project From: 2010 Post Card Art winning entries by 

Erick Garcia , top, Lindsey Gile , 
middle, and Ellie Green , bottom.  

 

 Do you know a teacher who blooms in the classroom?  

Encourage him or her to apply for the 2011 Teacher of the Year award. 


